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Dear Customer, 

Local public engagement – Outcome 
 

Billericay Post Office 
One Stop, 93-95 High Street, Billericay, CM12 9AS 

 
We recently asked your views on some key areas about our plans to move Billericay Post Office to 
103C High Street (formerly Colebys Jewellers), Billericay, CM12 9AJ.  
 
I would like to thank everyone who took the time to let us have their comments and provide information. 
All the feedback we received helped us to better understand the views of customers and their 
representatives and this was taken into account, along with all other relevant factors, in making our 
decision. A summary of the feedback is enclosed. 
 
After careful consideration of the feedback received, we remain confident that the layout and location 
of the new branch will continue to meet customer needs and deliver an excellent service, whilst 
securing the long-term viability of Post Office services in the local community.   
 
The current Post Office branch is scheduled to close on Saturday 02 November 2024 at 12:30 and the 
new Post Office service is scheduled to open at the new premises on Monday 04 November 2024 at 
13:00. If there are any unforeseen schedule changes which mean these dates change, posters will be 
displayed to let customers know. 
 
During transfer of the branch customers requiring Post Office facilities may use any convenient Post 
Office service. Details of two alternative Post Office branches are provided below for your convenience: 

 
• Sunnyville Post Office, 6 Bridge Parade, Perry Street, Billericay, CM12 0LX 
• South Green Post Office, 10 Grange Road, Billericay, CM11 2RB 

 
Engagement responses 
 
• 186 responses from customers and local representatives  

 
Key issues raised 
 
• Access 
• Internal Space and Queuing 

 
Response to issues raised 

 
Access 
 
There is a step at the entrance to the new premises, however for customers requiring assistance to 
enter, a grabrail, assistance bell and signage will be installed. The sign will be clearly visible for 
customers to ring for assistance and a portable ramp will be available for further assistance. Both 
the bell and the sign would be accessible to wheelchair users. 
 
 



 
 
Internal Space and Queuing 
 
Internally the new branch will be in line with Post Office specifications, making sure there is 
sufficient space for the Post Office service to operate alongside the retail offer. We will be 
working closely with the new operator on the internal layout and some fixtures and fittings will 
be re-aligned or removed to make sure there is clear access into the premises, ensuring the 
entrance, aisles and the waiting area are kept free from obstructions and adequate room is 
provided for customers and a wheelchair to move around without difficulty. 
 
We do hope that you will enjoy using the new Post Office. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

Anthony Bayley 
 

Anthony Bayley 
Area Change Manager 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Principles of Community Engagement on changes to the Post Office network (extract) 
A full version of this document is available on our Consultation Hub - postofficeviews.co.uk 

 

We are committed to engaging and supporting our customers and their representatives as we make 
changes to the Post Office network. The following Principles will be adopted when communicating 
about changes to your local Post Office branch. 

We will Engage - where we are seeking feedback on a decision that has been made on: 

● Re-opening of a closed branch in a new location 
● Franchising of a Directly Managed branch in its existing site where there will be 

changes to the Post Office service point location 
● Relocating a branch where there is a risk that the service could be lost (e.g., an issue 

with the premises). This is to minimise or avoid a loss of service to a community 
where a replacement branch location has been Identified2 and where there is no 
degradation of access to Post Office services (into and inside the premises). 

While the decision to proceed will have already been made, we will welcome suggestions about specific 
aspects of the change such as access arrangements and the internal layout. We will provide four weeks’ 
notice or, where extenuating circumstances prevent this, we will provide as much notice as possible. 
 

During this period, we will display a poster in branch and provide information online. We will contact 
locally elected representatives3, the Consumer Advocacy Bodies and selected charities4, providing clear 
information on any changes to services or access arrangements at the branch. We will ask locally elected 
representatives to share information with other key community outlets (such as notice boards, local 
charities, magazines, GP surgeries etc.). We will publish the outcome of the engagement online and in 
branch, providing a summary of key issues raised with a clear response to each and any changes made 
to our original plans. 

These Principles have been agreed with Citizens Advice, Consumer Scotland and the General 
Consumer Council for Northern Ireland, the independent statutory consumer advocacy bodies. 

What to do if you feel these Principles haven’t been followed: 
Please get in touch so we can investigate your complaint. We’ll explain in our reply whether we believe 
we have followed our Principles of Community Engagement and will provide you with the contact details 
for the relevant consumer advocacy body (Citizens Advice, Consumer Scotland, or the Consumer Council 
for Northern Ireland) if you’re not satisfied with our response. The consumer advocacy body will 
independently assess whether we have followed the Principles of Community Engagement process 
(rather than the decision itself) and recommend any actions with respect to the complaint. 
 

Postofficeviews.co.uk                     Call:  03452 66 01 15  
Comments@postoffice.co.uk         Textphone: 03457 22 33 55 
FREEPOST Your Comments  
2 Where there is a service risk situation that would result in the loss of service, to avoid or minimise a loss of 
service to a community we may need to make a commercial decision to proceed with a relocation of a Post 
Office branch. In these cases, we will not consult on a relocation, however we will follow the engagement process 
and seek feedback on access arrangements and the internal layout. 
3Locally elected representatives include but are not restricted to the Member of Parliament, Scottish Parliament, 
Welsh Parliament, or Northern Ireland Assembly, Local Authority Chief Executive, Ward Councillors, Parish or 
Community Council. 
4 Selected charities are local Citizens Advice, Age UK, Northern Ireland’s Disability Action and Northern 
Ireland’s Rural Community Network. All parties referred to in 3 and 4 above are encouraged to share all 
information with local groups and organisations who they believe have an active interest in changes to their local 
Post Office. 
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